

Dear Pastor and Brethren: March 2019

Greetings to all in the precious name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ, wishing that His grace may abound in a special way in each and every one of you.

In our previous letter, we had asked for your prayers for our annual conference, "Missions Through the Local Church." More than 40 pastors and church leaders, not only from Santo Domingo, the capital of Dominican Republic, but also from other cities, were present. Some Haitian pastors have regularly attended; we are investing in this conference to create a consciousness of the responsibility of each local church for having a specific plan to invest in missions. Brother James Belisle, who is one of the FBMI coordinators for Latin America, was our guest speaker. The Lord blessed this beautiful time of challenge for the churches and pastors in support of missions for the world without Christ. Thank you for your prayers.













MISSIONS CONFERENCE
PICTURES

So far this year, our evangelistic work has been focused on reaching the residential area of "Mirador del Oeste" (west lookout). Some of the famous baseball players from the Dominican Republic live here. Despite the extreme vigilance, we have been able to enter and win souls door to door. We have had 59 people receive Christ in the months of January and February. This is a difficult area because of the extreme safety of the ostentatious mansions that have been built there. We need your prayers to reach these people with the Gospel; they also need to be saved. In February, I had the opportunity to win a couple, who retired from Holland, in that place.

"For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth to the Jew first, and also to the Greek." Romans 1:16





Contact Information: Email: andresamoros@fbmi.org Phone: 1 (809) 518-0971 I would like to express my profound gratitude to the First Baptist Church of Hammond, Indiana, for the generous offering given to help us buy the van that we needed to transport the families from the church routes. Thanks also to those churches that sent us a special offering for the purchase of the church building and for the Christmas gifts. I thank you with all my heart.

The Lord has been good to us and has sustained us and given us grace and spiritual courage to continue serving Him. Each of you has contributed great spiritual help through your prayers and financial support. I thank you with all my heart; the Lord will reward you for your great investment in the proclamation of the Gospel of our great God and Saviour Jesus Christ.

Prayer Requests:

- 1. Pray for the new believers.
- 2. Pray for the "Mirador del Oeste" area, where we are soul winning.
- 3. Pray for my wife's health.
- 4. Pray for US\$139,000.00 for the purchase of the church building.

Because Jesus Christ lives,

Andrés R. Amorós

Andrés & Dora Amorós Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic Philippians 1:6